
COUNCIL        5 OCTOBER 2011 
 
 
ACTION TAKEN ON PETITIONS 
 
Council Members are asked to note the action taken in relation to the under 
mentioned petition which was presented to Council. 
 
(i) 749 Name Petition requesting the provision of full-time Traffic Signals 

on the A19 and A690 Roundabout.  Presented by former Councillor 
Michael Dixon on 26th January 2011 

 
The Executive Director of City Services considered the petition and 
determined that the petitioners’ request for the provision of full time signals 
should be declined.  

The Executive Director did, however, agree to increase the hours of operation 
of the part time traffic signals at the junction of the A19/A690 to run from 
06:30 hours to 20:00 hours on all days and following a parallel accident 
investigation that the hours of operation of the traffic signals at the A19/A183 
junction also run from 06:30 hours to 20:00 hours, on all days. 

The Ward Councillors and the lead petitioner have been notified of the 
Executive Director’s decision. 
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